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THE RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF MORRIS

The Council of the Rural Municipality of Morris held a special
meeting on Monday, September 23rd, 1996 at 9:00 A.M. in the
Council Chambers of the R. M. of Morris.

Reeve Herm Martens presided.
Present were Councillors: Ralph Groening, Kerry Eidse , Arthur
Dueck, Louis Palud, Stan Siemens.

The purpose of this meeting was to discuss matters pertaining
to the proposed paving project in Lowe Farm, the Sperling Water
proposal and matters from the agenda of the September 11 , 1996
meeting.

Our Public Works Foreman, Mr. Don Harder, was present at the
meeting for matters of the Lowe Farm paving project and road
and ditching discussions.

At the start of the meeting, the situation and developments
involving the Lowe Farm paving of Reimer Street were presented
to Council. The gravel road base currently on the street is

not sufficient to asphalt the street and additional base must
be provided to continue the project. The street now requires

to be dug cut and a proper gravel base put in place and then
asphalted. For this work, the quotation from Maple Leaf
Construction was the lowest with the estimated final cost being
approximately $68,000.00. Currently there exists an approved
government grant of $19,000.00 and the Municipality is attempting
to borrow and raise bédebenture the amount of $25,000.00 which
then left a shortfall of $24,000.00. Council discussed variocus
aspects of the project and how the project can continue with
the amount indicated as being unfunded. It was agreed by Council
that the Municipality would contribute from General Funds the
amount of $12,000.00 from the 1996 budget and $12,000.00 from
the 1997 budget year.

Moved by Ralph Groening, Seconded by Arthur Dueck:

#229/96. Resolved that the Rural Municipality of Morris proceed

with the Lowe Farm paving project at a total cost of $68,000.00

and that funding support for this project shall be 12 ,000.00

from General Funds form 1996 and again from 1997 funding.
Carried.

Moved by Kerry Eidse, Seconded by Louis Palud:

#230/96. Resolved that Maple Leaf Construction be now contracted
to conduct the paving project in Lowe Farm on Reimer Street

at a cost of $58,700.00 plus taxes according to their letter

of September 19, 1996.

Carried.

Council then discussed issues pertaining to our Municipal roads
and the fall grading of these roads. Some areas of gravel roads
have soft areas and Council discussed this with Mr. Harder and
that these areas of road should be fixed.

Council also discussed with Mr. Harder matters pertaining to
the work being done and to be done by the Track Hoe and also
work that is scheduled for the Crawlers.

Mr. Harder then left the meeting.

Council has received an engineers report on the condition of

the bridge on the Morris River located in the NE of Section
29-5-1 EPM. This bridge was damaged in the spring flooding and
this report indicates damaged areas and recommendations of repair
and/or replacement. Council decided that a copy of this report
be presented to the Disaster Assistance Board and that a meeting
would attempted to be made with representatives from the Disaster
Assistance Board for the morning of Wednesday, September 23/96.
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Council then discussed the situation and the recent developments
involving the Sperling Water Project. Council was advised that
recent developments were that the R. M. of Macdonald had
proceeded to install the water line from Brunkild along

PTH 3 toward Sperling and that the line has stopped at the
municipal boundary. Their contractor is currently working in
the area and it was proposed that the line be installed directly
into Sperling as part of the project of a water supply to
Sperling.

Council is supportive of bring water to the Sperling comwunity.
However, in discussing this matter it was brought to Council's
attention that at this time there were still many matters to

be completed on this matter. These matters include an agreement
with Water Services Board, a funding arrangement with P.F.R.A.,
and water supply agreement or understanding with the R. M. of
Macdonald, the financial arrangements for the Sperling water
reservoir and line supply from the R. M. of Macdonald, the number
of persons wanting to connect to the water line enroute to
Sperling.

After considerable discussion, Council felt that there were

too many issues that had yet to be resolved on this matter and
that the water line would not be brought to Sperling at this
time. This would allow the winter months to arrange many of
these concerns and that potentially matters can be resolved

and be in place by 1997 and construction can commence at that
time.

Moved by Stan Siemens, Seconded by Ralph Groening:

#231/96. Resolved that By-law No. 1495/96, being a cancellation

by-law, has been read a first time on August 15, 1996, be now

read a second and third time, in Council as a whole with Section

190 (2) and 190 (3) of the Municipal Act being now suspended.
Carried.

Moved by Louis Palud, Seconded by Stan Siemens:
#232/96. wWhereas the Rural Municipality of Morris has purchased
some equipment which were not budgeted for in our 1996 Municipal
Budget;
And Whereas the R. M. of Morris has purchased a 1986 Ford truck
at a cost of $8,058.66 and a Polaris ATV machine at a cost of
$4,600.00 which are to be purchased from the Machinery
Replacement Reserve Fund;
Therefore Be It Resolved that the R. M. of Morris now request
the approval of the Minister of Rural Development to withdraw
the above mentioned amounts from the respective Reserve Fund
for the purpose of purchasing the above stated equipment;
And Further Be It Resolved that adjustments will be made to
provide the proper credit to the Reserve Fund for the G.S.T.
involved in these purchases;
And Further Be It Resolved that the 1996 Budget of the R. M.
of Morris be now amended to reflect the purchases of the above
stated equipment.

Carried.

Moved by Ralph Groening, Seconded by Stan Siemens:

#233/96. Resolved that Mr. Byron Edel be now appointed as our
citizen representative to the Joint Morris Community Centre
District for the term until the 1996 Organization meeting in
the fall.

Carried.

Moved by Stan Siemens:
That the special meeting now be adjourned.





